
STUDENT COUNCIL

President Tom Cuite presides over a meeting of the “ Six O’clock Parliament.”

Tom Cuite goes over some last-minute business before an im­
portant meeting of the Council.

Much out of character with past Councils, this 
year’s has moved along with unusual smoothness and 
a lack of “ power”  plays. A spirit that the Council 
should be truly impartial and fair and a desire to be 
effective led to a fairly smooth running Council.

The Council adopted a definite procedure for award­
ing the John F. Kennedy scholarship, which previously 
had been done haphazardly. Due to the construction 
in the lounge the Council was unable to sponsor its 
Annual Carnival and turned to outside support for the 
Scholarship Fund with chance books. It also held a 
Carnival Dance at the St. George on April 28th.

This year’s Council has been able to bring about a 
change in the dress regulations. This situation was 
viewed by the Council as a test of its ability to ef­
fectively get things done which were of meaning to the 
whole student body. Its emphasis in the discussions re­
garding this were primarily that students should be ma­
ture enough and have the responsibility to dress properly. 
It was also held by the Council that jackets and ties 
are not directly related to academics, and there was 
no reason to actually require them.

The Council has also directed efforts to improve 
the cafeteria service in the lounge and to have beer 
served on campus at social functions.

This year’s Student Council has been redirected 
and did not float around aimlessly, or at least not as 
much as past Councils. It demonstrated an ability to get 
things done, in a cooperative spirit with faculty commit­
tees and members, and the administration.

If nothing else, it has brought about a spirit of 
confidence and independence in the student government 
which will bolster its attitude in getting things done 
in the future.
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S.A.C
The Student Activities Council grew out of an 

awareness that the Student Council was becoming too 
big and unwieldy. Starting as a Committee of the Stu­
dent Activities Council, the “ Student Activities Com­
mittee”  under Dan Clancy slowly took the form which 
we know today as the Student Activities Council. This 
year has been the first year that S.A.C. has been a 
Council in its own right. Under Chairman Arthur 
Schwerdt, S.A.C. has become an indispensable aspect 
of student government. Although independent coun­
cils, S.A.C. and the Student Council have worked to­
gether to promote an atmosphere in which the students’ 
needs can best be met.

W ith a spirit of mutual respect these two bodies 
of student government have indicated that today’s stu­
dents at Saint Francis College are willing and, indeed, 
anxious to accept the responsibility which is demanded 
of the student in the modern institute of higher educa­
tion. Arthur Schwerdt instructs the incoming Freshmen 

in the art of “ getting along”  at the orientation 
meeting.

“ I find it hard to believe gentlemen that you all have to leave the room at once”  quips 
Chairman Schwerdt.
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